
NOTICE TO CONTRACTORS 
 

CITY OF PORTLAND, MAINE 
PARKS, RECREATION AND FACILITIES 

 
Talbot School Basketball Court Reconstruction  

Bid #23061 
 
Sealed bids shall be submitted electronically to bidsubmit@portlandmaine.gov with the name of the Bidder, Contract 
Name and Bid number in the subject line will be received, until 3:00 P.M., Thursday, April 27, 2023 at which time 
they will be publicly opened, for: 
 
Project Name: Gerald E. Talbot Community School Basketball Court Reconstruction  

Bid #23061 
 
Locations: 1600 Forest Avenue 

Portland, Maine 04103 
 

Outline of Work: Provide materials and labor for reconstructing the basketball court at the Gerald E. Talbot 
Community School in Portland, Maine. Work includes complete demolition and disposal of 
the existing basketball court; raising the base grade of the court by approximately 1.67 feet 
with owner provided base material; installation of drainage as needed under court area; site 
grading, loaming and seeding around the entire court to facilitate positive surface drainage 
and to prevent erosion; supply and install two basketball goal standards; pavement 
installation at basketball court, pathway and stair connection; application of all required 
painted lines; granite step installation, granite slope reinforcement installation; and complete 
other miscellaneous work as outlined on the approved plans and specifications. 

 
Bid alternates will include application of Premier Sports Coatings Resurfacer and Premier 
Sports Coatings to the basketball court, tree and plant bed installations; and timber guardrail 
installations around the gravel parking area. 
 

 
MANDATORY PRE-BID CONFERENCE 

 
It is mandatory that all prospective bidders attend a pre-bid meeting that will be held at Gerald E. Talbot (f.k a. 
Riverton) Community School, 1600 Forest Avenue, Portland, ME 04103 on Thursday, April 13, 2023 at 10:00 
A.M. Only those firms represented at this meeting may bid on the project. Bidders should meet City representatives 
at the basketball court at the rear of the school.   
 
In the event of inclement weather, if Portland Schools and/or City operations have been cancelled, any scheduled 
pre-bid meetings will be cancelled as well. Please check the local media outlets, the City of Portland Public Schools 
website (https://www.portlandschools.org/ ) and/or call the City’s Purchasing Office, 207-874- 8654 regarding any 
postponement. NOTE: Every effort will be made to provide as much forewarning as possible regarding these 
decisions. 
 
This project is funded, in whole or in part, by a grant from U.S. Department of Housing and Urban Development 
(HUD), Community Development Block Grant (CDBG) program. 
 
Copies of the bid documents are available electronically by contacting the City of Portland Purchasing Office either 
by phone (207) 874-8654 or e-mail jrl@portlandmaine.gov. 
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